Library Committee, 2015-16
Meeting Minutes
December 3, 2015
4:00 pm, Sawyer Room 430
Present: Duane Bailey, Jennifer Bloxam, Geff Fisher, Gerardo Garcia, Wayne Hammond, Abraham Kirby-Galen, Barron Koralesky, Laura Partida, David Pilachowski, and Chris Winters
Visiting: Walter Komorowski, Head of Library Systems

   Adam Wang, Senior Instructional Technology Specialist
*****
Brief welcome and self-introductions, whereupon we moved immediately to the agenda.
Agenda Item 2: Data Source Subscriptions: Issues and Questions
WK established the larger context for the discussion, noting that some faculty need data sets as scientists need labs – to do their work, both research and teaching. He observed furthermore that we have made strides gaining access to small shared data sets, but we do not have a good system in place to preserve or share internally data that we generate, something that grants are now often requiring.

Conversation then turned to the question of Compustat, a private, for-profit source of massive amounts of data delivered in raw, flat files by subscription. An informal survey of colleagues in Economics by AS confirms the importance of this data source to several members of that department, and DB noted its likely usefulness for faculty and students in other departments. DP observed that the library does not have a good sense of how this data source would serve the community generally, and that research is needed to get a better grip on that.
WK explained that Compustat subscription by itself delivers the data without providing hosting, organization, or maintenance, “front end” features offered by Wharton Research Data Services (WRDS), a research platform. The total price tag for Compustat with WRDS as the front end would be approximately $85K, without WRDS would be approximately $40K. AS suggested we explore the possibility of obtaining only the raw data and hosting and maintaining locally, allowing faculty and students to figure out how to use the data without the external organization provided by WRDS and letting the decision to invest in an external research platform be demand-driven. DB agreed that WRDS is probably not essential; BK suggested that IT, with AW and WK, undertake a cost analysis to determine the feasibility of hosting locally. CW confirmed that job candidates in Economics do ask about the availability of Compustat, and observed that review of use should the college invest in it would be essential, with a sunset provision. GG, as a senior Economics major working on his honors thesis, noted that finding data is the biggest challenge he and other advanced Economics students face. Committee agreed that BK, in collaboration with DP, WK, and AW, should proceed to investigate feasibility of hosting locally, and that the input of faculty with experience and keen interest should be sought concerning the desirability of subscribing to Compustat without WRDS.
Skipped to Item 5 in order to include WK in the conversation
Agenda Item 5: HathiTrust update (Dave and Barron)
Library staff continue to work toward making this huge repository of digitized print materials (books, serials, government documents, etc.) available at Williams. WK explained that the cost depends on providing HathiTrust with a list of what the Williams collection can contribute to the database, a project on which he is currently working. BK explained that subscribing also depends on moving to a new authentication scheme, a change that is now in process and expected to be in place by the end of January 2016. The hope is that Williams will be able to join HathiTrust in Spring 2016.
Agenda Item 3. Exterior Building Light Issue update (Dave) 
DP explained that an important component of better managing the use of library lighting is staff expertise with the complex control system, which is improving. External architectural lighting has now been turned off, and parts of the building not used after hours are now also being turned off; he will continue to monitor the situation. The Committee applauded these efforts, which have already significantly reduced the amount of light the building emits. DB encouraged looking to future opportunities to retrofit new light reduction methods as they become available.
Agenda Item 4: Head of Special Collections Search update (Dave)
DP noted that 6 finalists have now been chosen, and that the committee is proceeding with Skype interviews this month with the aim of selecting three candidates to bring to campus in January. He will keep us posted on what role the committee might play in the final interview process.
Agenda Item 6: Sawyer Café Proposal update (Dave)
Students concerned about the upcoming closure of Goodrich café have approached DP about the possibility of creating a café space within the library, and have suggested the possibility of making it a student-run enterprise. DP is sympathetic, but has concerns about potential noise issues, and is pursuing the feasibility and expense of glassing in the ground level area. A student-run service is not feasible; Dining Services would need to be in charge of such an operation, with the attendant issue of allocating existing staff to running it.  DB wondered about the possibility of a nearby venue outside the library, such as the lower level of Hopkins Hall. The discussion will continue. 
The meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm; proposed spring term meeting dates will be circulated soon!
